
Report by Secretariat on Observer Application from APEC Electronic 
Commerce Steering Group (APEC ECSG) 

 

The APEC ECSG has applied to become an observer in accordance with the principle of the principle 
of reciprocity. 
 
Rule 5.3c sets out the applicable criteria for observer status 
 

5.3 Observer status 
The following entities and organisations can take part in the Conference, with an Observer status: 
a. … 
b. … 
c. Any … organisation that has granted Observer status to the Conference, under the principle of 

reciprocity. 
Observer status may be granted for a particular annual meeting or for a period of time covering more 
than one annual meeting. 
 

APEC ECSG has extended guest status to ICDPPC since 2012. ‘Guest’ is the APEC term for observer. 
The status was renewed in 2015 and continued until 31 December 2017.   

This is the first observer application received by the Conference on the basis of reciprocity. We 
understand that the APEC ECSG Chair has already arranged to register for the Marrakesh 
Conference.  
 
Recommendation 
 
The Secretariat recommends that observer status be recommended for APEC ECSG for a period to 
expire on 31 December 2017 (to align with the reciprocal guest status granted to ICDPPC). 
 

Executive Committee Secretariat 
8 September 2016 

  

Item 4  

https://icdppc.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/03/APEC.pdf


 

 


